
October 17, 2017 

To: Toronto and East York Community Council 

Re: Extension of Left Turn Prohibition Hours - Woodbine Avenue and Kingston Road 

Dear Chair and Members, 

In order to help address operational concerns at the intersection of Woodbine Avenue and 
Kingston Road following the bike lane installation on Woodbine Avenue, residents and City staff 
met onsite to discuss possible solutions. City staff believe an amendment to the current left 
turn prohibition hours could help resolve some of the operational concerns at this 
intersection. Specifically, both northbound and southbound left-turns on Woodbine at Kingston 
are currently prohibited between the hours of 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 
p.m., Monday to Friday.  City staff propose an extension of 7:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. and 3:00 
p.m. to 7:00 p.m., Monday to Friday.       

Recommendation:  

It is recommended that: 

1. City Council amend the existing southbound and northbound left-turn prohibitions on
Woodbine Avenue and Kingston Road currently in effect from 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. and
4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m., Monday to Friday, except public holidays, to be in effect from
7:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m., Monday to Friday, except public
holidays.

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Councillor Mary-Margaret McMahon 
Ward 32, Beaches-East York 


